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ABSTRACT 

The goal of this research project was to evaluate three 
processes that have potential to use coal cleaning plant 
refuse. 

The first case involved fluidized bed combustion of 100 TPH 
of the coal cleaning plant bulk refuse to produce 
approximately 84.2 MW of electricity. The levelized revenue 
requirement at 65% capacity factor is approximately $51.6 
million per year, or $ $0.1076 per kWh. The first year 
revenue requirement is approximately $.0685 per kWh. 

As a comparison, economics of a pulverized coal power plant 
are discussed in the body of the report •. Sensitivity to 
calcium utilization and refUse quality are also presented in 
the report. 

Two processes . (two stage aggregate flotation and wet air 
oxidation) to utilize the fine refuse portion of the coal 
preparation plant refuse were studied. 

The levelized revenue· requirement of a 100TPH aggregate 
flotation project is approximately $2.7 million per year at 
47.5% capacity factor, or $16.51 per ton of dry product. 
solids-, which is approximately equivalent to $0.65 per 
million BTU of heat content. The first year revenue 
requirement is $1.7 million, equivalent to $10.39 per ton of 
dry product solids, or $0.41 per million BTU. 

Wet air oxidation of 100 TPH of the fine refuse to produce 
steam was also evaluated. The levelized revenue requirement 
is $152.7 million, equivalent to $48.95 per thousand pounds 
of steam. The first year O&M cost, disregarding capital 
charges, is approximately $13.32 per thousand pounds of 
steam. 
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